Paxton Recreation Meeting Wednesday, August 23, 2023

In attendance: Jeff Cormier, Kathy Card, Christina Cormier, Travis Thibeault, Heather Larson, Charles Farrar, Heather Moran

Call to Order 7:02 pm

Lights at Tivnan

- Jeff reached out to Sterling Greenery & Country Bank asking for a donation. They don't donate to public entities.
- \$80,000 that was approved at town meeting is not enough to cover total cost. That cost only covers the materials. Light Department is not able to install the materials.
- Funds are available until June of 2023.
- If the money is not used it goes back to the town in an undesignated fund
- PLL needs to a have Letter of Request from Little League, W9, 501C3 Exception Nonprofit

Park Director

- Fields have been fertilized and limed fields. Lime should be done yearly. They put lime down every spring
- Have not drawn soil samples yet due to lack of time. Travis will work on this
- Travis will ask the Water Department for the last tens years of billing for watering Tivnan

Heather

- We have funds earmarked from the govern, 18 basketball hoops for PCS, 5K for Wentworth, 4K for playground.
- We just don't have signed paperwork, so it may not come through.
- Next years budget will be tight, might need to do an override. We might need to take Kathy out
 of budget, and put her into the revolving funds

Kathy

- Summer program went well.
- Movie Night September 8. Sing 2 or Puss and Boots
- Before and After School Director we don't have one yet.
- Wentworth Roof Company that won the bid has not responded. Jeff made a motion to take the second lowest bid. Christina second. Approved
- AED for soccer Kathy has reached out to Fire Department to see if they have one. Heather will ask Thibe. Foundation to see if they will donate one that our town can use.

Meeting closed at 8:04

fathy Carl 12/14/23